
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING

between

National Archives and Records Administration

and

American Federation of Government Employees Council 260

On August 1, 2024, NARA announced that it will be closing the National Archives at New York.
Pursuant to negotiations between the parties, and in the spirit of cooperative labor relations,
NARA and AFGE Council 260 agree to the following provisions to address the impact of this
transition on bargaining unit employees at the National Archives at New York:

1. Bargaining unit employees at the National Archives at New York will transition to remote
work status when the agency ceases operations at that site.

2. Bargaining unit employees with remote work agreements may be required to engage in
official travel to other NARA facilities.

_________________________ _________________________
David Castillo Jay Trainer
AFGE, Council 260 NARA
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